Mr. George Bridge

Town of Minto

5941 Highway 89

R.R.1, Harriston, Ont.

N0G1Z0

August 28, 2017

Dear Mister Mayor:

It seems these days that it is human nature to quickly criticize when things go wrong but we are sometimes slow to compliment people who deserve it when they do a good job.

I would like to take this opportunity to personally recognize and thank Belinda Wick-Graham who has been so helpful to the Clifford Homecoming Committee in successfully obtaining the Federal Grant. We feel that we could not have accomplished this without her.

I would also like to thank Al Carr and his staff, especially Mike Maynard, for their efforts "above and beyond the call of duty" during the entire Homecoming weekend and the time leading up to the event.

Al was in attendance for all committee and various subcommittee meetings and he was most helpful and professional with his suggestions and recommendations.

Our Committee Chairs all agree that Al made our responsibilities and efforts much easier.

I feel that we are fortunate to have this caliber of people on the staff of the Town of Minto.

I would also like to personally thank you for your support and commitment to the Homecoming and to the town for the start up funding that was made available to us.

It was greatly appreciated.

Yours truly,

Don Senek

Operations Manager

Clifford Homecoming 2017